Approve USS Permit Application

Like all those residing in the Mon Valley, folks at the Chamber are not angry and bitter, nor are we clinging to guns and religion. We’re businesses, along with our employees and families, clinging to the old fashioned belief that we help our neighbors – even our manufacturing businesses – to be successful.  That’s beneficial for all of us…

Because we recognize the unrelenting challenges of competing in a world economy and since we trust the Allegheny County Health Department to enforce its permit “contract,” the Regional Chamber Alliance supports and encourages swift approval of US Steel’s pollution permit application. 

Must Modernize to Compete

As the nation’s largest coke maker in the United States, right here in our backyard—not in Detroit, Chicago or Dallas—it’s imperative they modernize to reap any economic advantage they can to secure a customer or contract that someone from outside our region would otherwise acquire.
Current utilization of 50+ year old batteries is equivalent to racing a Model T in the Indy 500. Not much chance of winning, and without modernization—and continued technological improvements—US Steel cannot win either.

Adds Economic Benefit


As an optimally modernized producer competing to provide product the entire world wants, the resulting business volume and profitability maintains and fuels economic growth for the entire region.

As the largest Allegheny County manufacturer, employing thousands, its ability to compete enhances economic security for Clairton, Braddock, West Mifflin, and the entire Mon Valley. Their viability fuels paychecks, pensions, and healthcare. 

Failing to modernize increases and perpetuates costly shortcomings. Inability to be competitive poses a danger; not just to their financial statements, but to the bank account, dinner table, and gasoline tank for all of us.

Improves Environment


Their modernization plan reflects reductions in both emissions and energy consumption. Every day—or year—waiting to approve and implement improvement plans, we have in essence increased the amount of energy consumed and pollutants emitted. 

In summary, we encourage approval of this permit because we support our businesses and its people. Rather than—as some have and often do— perceiving manufacturing businesses as black sheep, to be pitied as a relic of bygone eras, scorned and relegated to an economic “red light district”, we should be helping them succeed in driving the economic engine of our valley. 

Rather than facilitate crippling a manufacturing “golden goose”—one of a few—in our region, let’s judiciously support their modernization and investment plan and secure both economic and environmental benefits for the Mon Valley and Allegheny County.

That’s beneficial, not just for US Steel, but for all of us…
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